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Commander's Message
Comrades,

I hope you all had a
wonderful holiday season
and an even happier New
Years! As we move into
2022, I want to thank all of
our bar staff and hard-
working volunteers for
staying focused on
providing great customer service and getting
us through the thick of Covid-19.
We are growing in membership and that is a
result of member word of mouth and
advertising, but also due to the amazing
service that our Canteen staff and servers
provide.

We can all agree we want to see our Post
succeed and thrive; and, as you will hear in
the January meeting from our very own
longest-running tenured Quartermaster in
the state that we are thriving and Covid-19
didn’t break us.

Please continue to keep our brothers and
sisters needing medical care in our thoughts
and prayers.

Please come out to the Post for our General
Meeting at 11 a.m. Saturday, January

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our
Facebook page! Please click this link:

 ​
Quartermaster's Report
December has come and
gone with some very
rough weather and the
promise of a Happy New
Year. Our Post has
completed many
projects and successfully
worked through the
remains of a terrible
pandemic.

We will outline most of our 2022 goals at our
January 8th General Meeting. It is very
important that all members show up to learn
about our plans and make suggestions for
the Post's short-term and long-term future
success.

We should note that the post is
collecting email addresses from all people of
good will who want to know about our Post
news, activities and special events. A very
wide circulation of the Post monthly
newsletter is important for future growth and
our ability to attract new members.

I want to issue a very special "thank you" to
our Bartenders, Waitresses, Chefs,
Volunteers, and of course Mark, our very
capable and always available Maintenance
Man. They all help to keep the wheels
turning and prepare the Post to grow its
services to members and guests.

I also want to thank Duncan Marks, owner
of Alpine Computer, for all of his help and
his caring attitude when it comes to Post
success in all areas of our business
operations.

Please remember that your Quartermaster
is always available to work with you on any

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


8th. Attend the meeting to have your say in
the current and future operations of VFW
Bert Fuller Post 9578.

If you need me reach out, please call me at
(858) 729-3911. I am here for you - the
Veterans, the Auxiliary, our families and
the community of Alpine!
 
Until next time comrades,
 
​John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

Chaplain's
Message

As the old year has
ended, that year’s
events have created
unexpected changes in
everyone’s lives. The
ending of a year would
usually bring about
joyous moments and a list of New Year’s
resolutions to accomplish. Instead, 2021
has left us in need of hope, healing, and
peace.

Heavenly Father, let us give thanks for all
we hold dear: our health, our family and our
friends. Let us release our grudges, our
anger and our pains, for these are nothing
but binding chains. Let us live each day in
the most loving ways, the God-conscious
way. Let us serve all who are in need,
regardless of race, color or creed. Let us
keep God of our own understanding in our
hearts each day. Let us lead the world from
darkness to light, from falsehood to truth,
and from wrong to right. Let us remember
that we are all one, embracing all,
discriminating against none. AMEN.

May your new year be filled with peace,
prosperity and love. May God's blessings
shower upon you and bestow upon each of
you a bright, healthy and peaceful new
year.
Sadly, one our Post’s Life Members passed
away in November: Benny Ray Cope, U.S.
Navy Vietnam veteran succumbed at age
71 to injuries suffered in an accidental fall at
his home on Oct. 9th, 2021.  A memorial
service was held for him at our post on Nov.
28th, attended by many of his family and
friends. Benny was a long-term member
and supporter of Bert Fuller VFW Post
9578. May he rest in peace and let us keep
his wife Marcia in our prayers.
 

problem, Post or personal.

Please Please attend our General
Meeting at 11 a.m., Saturday Jan 8th. The
Post faces many challenges this year and
as a member you want the right decisions to
be made. Please support our "HOME ON
THE HILL."

​Carl
Quartermaster
Carl Silva ​

House
Committee
Report
Comrades:

I hope everyone had a
safe and prosperous
Christmas and New
Year's. It was a time to enjoy family and
close friends.
 
The activity at the Post in December was
mainly parties at the Post for the children
and members.
 
We were supposed to make a few changes
in the Canteen regarding drink prices and
such. We are revisiting that this month and
will get clarification on the changes.
 
Haven't got too much else to add to this
month's newsletter as we had very light
attendance at the December meeting. I'm
sure there will be a lot to go over at
February's General meeting.
 
If you are a member, please show up to the
General meetings and provide your input on
where we are heading and vote on the
future of the Post.
 
Best Regards,

John
House Committee Chair
John Rizzo

Auxiliary
President's
Message
 
Happy New

https://www.womansday.com/life/g2797/new-years-resolution-ideas/
https://www.womansday.com/life/inspirational-stories/g27654150/bible-verses-about-hope/
https://www.womansday.com/life/g27227728/bible-verses-about-healing/
https://www.womansday.com/relationships/g28249915/bible-verses-about-peace/


O God of mercy, peace, and love, we
remember before you in this moment our
friend and fellow veteran Benny Ray Cope.
We recall with respect all that he stood for in
this life. Help us to live in the
companionship of his spirit. May we be kind
to the friends and family he cared for;
devoted to the community in which he lived;
and loyal to the causes which he
served. Thus, in our lives and hearts, may
Benny live on, to our great comfort, to the
betterment of your creation, and to the
furthering of your most holy will. AMEN.

Theo
Post 9578 Chaplain
Theodore Bazdorf

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

Saturday Night Entertainment
at the Post in January

Christmas Basket & Christmas
Wagon Winners Named

Jolene was the winner of the Christmas

Year! Welcome to
2022. I hope that this
message finds everyone
well. We hope that you
had a great holiday
season with fun times
with friends and
family. The Post
Auxiliary has great
plans for 2022, and we
are looking forward to doing great things for
veterans and the Post in the year to come. 
 
We will not be having a meeting this month
due to the Jan 1st holiday. We hope that
everyone celebrated the new year
safely. We will be having our next meeting
at 10 a.m. on Saturday, February 5th in the
Post meeting room. 
 
Thank you to all who helped put on a great
festive feast at the post for Christmas. It
was a great success. Thank you to the hard
work of Joe, Jessica and Kimberly that
made this happen. We are already talking
about how we are going to make it even
better this coming year. 
 
The Auxiliary thanks everyone that has
come down to join us on Saturdays for the
"Burgers with a View" lunch that we hold
each Saturday from 11 a.m. to 1:30
p.m. Thank you to all of the volunteers that
have come out to help make this
happen. Please let me know if you would
like to come out and support our "Burgers
with a View" program by volunteering!   

Please mark your calendars now and attend
the VFW Post Auxiliary Meeting held at 10
a.m. on February 5th at the Post.

We as an auxiliary look forward to a great
new start in 2022 and have some amazing
plans for great things. Keep posted for these
ideas and events. Happy January,
everyone!
 
Yours in Service,

Michael
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Michael Charles Buxton
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller VFW
Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary Chaplain's

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


Wagon and Larry Grogan won the
Christmas Basket. Congratulations to both
of you!

Message

I’m going to get a little
personal here. It is
Christmas Day as I
write this, and I was just
talking with my 96-year-
old Mom in West
Virginia. She is amazing
- to say the least! Seven
children and our Dad
passed when she was 59 – still with 3
children at home in school – and she never
remarried – did it all on her own!

Talking to her, I realized the end of the year
makes me (and probably a lot of us) very
nostalgic. There will come a Christmas Day
that she will not be here… not here for any
of the times I need to talk to her.

I made deviled eggs for our Christmas Eve
dinner. Every time I make her recipe, I call
her. Not that I can’t remember on my own, I
just love to hear her say “You don’t
remember?” “Nope, I always say!” �
She chuckles as she asks how many eggs,
and we continue. A tradition. This year my
daughter was helping me cook Christmas
Eve dinner for the first time - we now have
three generations keeping the tradition. I am
blessed, and sad.
When I told my siblings, my sister said, “I’m
glad because I’m not sure how many
moments like that are in the future.”
I am very lucky. I don’t live close to my Mom
geographically, but I am extremely close to
her and all my siblings. Because she has
been with us for so long and still lives alone
and is as sharp as any of us, I have had a
lot of time to get used to the idea of her not
being around.
The end of the year has made that real
again…

Please, please, please stay connected to all
your friends and loved ones. Because we
just don’t know, and we may not be as
blessed to have 96+ years with the ones we
love. Let that be your New Year’s resolution.

“Lord, it is night.
The night is for stillness.
      Let us be still in the presence of God.
It is night after a long day.
      What has been done has been done;
      what has not been done has not been
done;
      let it be.
The night is dark.
      Let our fears of the darkness of the
world and of our own lives rest in you.
The night is quiet.
      Let the quietness of your peace enfold



VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf of
this great country
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Allisen Earls - Senior Vice Commander
Sean Lynch - Junior Vice Commander
Carl Silva - Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Assistant Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Chaplain
Allisen Earls - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
John Rizzo - Service Officer

us, all dear to us, and all who have no
peace.
The night heralds the dawn.
      Let us look expectantly to a new day,
      new joys, new possibilities.
In your name we pray. Amen”

The Progressive Episcopal Church

With much love for a peaceful and content
2022.

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message
 
The VFW Alpine Post
9578 Canteen will hold
Raffle Wagon and
Raffle Basket drawings
in January, so be sure to
purchase tickets every time you visit the
Post. We are always looking for donations,
especially for this month's prizes.

The Raffle Basket and Raffle Wagon
tickets are each sold for $1 donation each
and six (6) tickets for $5 donation.

For Post Raffle Basket and 50/50 tickets:
please put your name and contact number
on all tickets that you purchase since you do
not have to be "present" to win!

Come out and enjoy indoor and/or outdoor
dining on our beautiful Patio with its great
scenic views.

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-Free
Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post officer.
Law enforcement will be contacted and the
offender will be subject to criminal and legal
consequences. Offenders will lose their



John Rizzo - Surgeon

Dan Focht - 1st Year Trustee
Charlie Roders - 2nd Year Trustee
James Abercrombie - 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Michael Buxton - President  
Nancy Hauer - Senior VP
Ed Molloy - Junior VP           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Margaret Horde - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        
Pat Alston Aldrich - Trustee #1
Brenda Rizzo - Trustee #2   
Darren Pyle - Trustee #3

House Committee

John Rizzo - Chairperson
Allisen Earls - Member
Richard Simmons - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
Mark Traplay - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberley Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Canteen Assistant Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Darla Beery
Dani Caton
Julie Kalogiannis
Gigi Lafaver
Jessica McKittrick

Support Your Post -
Attend Regularly

to Enjoy
The Camaraderie,

Games,
Meals &

Live Entertainment!

Post privileges and not be allowed on Post
property in the future.

Post Hours of Operation
(Subject to change without advance notice - call
Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

Monday - Friday: 11 a.m. to Closing

Lunch Service: 11 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Dinner Service: 5 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Saturday & Sunday: 9 a.m. to Closing

Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday/Month

10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: csilvasr@aol.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to
csilvasr@aol.com or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: Carl Silva

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

The Post will observe the following business
hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

Please please do your best to comply with
state and county guidelines at all times and



do not, under any circumstances, attend
a Post activity or event if you or a
member of your family unit are
experiencing COVID-19 symptoms.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

Alpine VFW
Riders Group
President's
Message

The Alpine VFW Riders
wish you and your family
a Happy New Year and are grateful to
begin communicating to the Post
membership through this monthly
newsletter.

For those who didn’t know, last July 2021
our Post 9578’s leadership, along with the
unanimous endorsement of our members,
approved the establishment of an Alpine
VFW Riders Group. We are members of
t h e VFW who are motorcycle enthusiasts
located throughout the San Diego area.

Our President Todd Greenwood developed
our charter and bylaws which outline our
organizational structure, meeting
requirements, disciplinary procedures, and
reporting criteria, all of which was fully
approved by our Post, District, and
National VFW leadership. Our leadership
group is listed at the end of this column.

Our special thanks to the Post for their
donation of $1,500 toward the Post
modernization projects. We would also like
to thank our Bike Night sponsors: Titanium
Cobra Solutions, Law Tigers, Motorcycle
Monkey, Go To Girl Marketing, Pirates
Catering, and Clint August (DJ at KGB
radio station) for their generous
contributions and continued support.

Our special thanks to our Toys for Tots
(T4T) project lead Mark Cormier, Ace
Hardware, and to all who donated toward
our T4T fund raiser. It was an amazing
success with over 50 toys collected and
delivered to the T4T program leads, who
provided presents to children who may not
have otherwise received a Christmas gift
this year. Bless everyone who helped us
reach our goals.
 
As part of our contribution to the Post’s
transformation and modernization, our
Riders have embarked upon two projects



approved by both the Housing Committee
and the VFW membership at the November
post meeting. Our first project is to
modernize the VFW Honor Wall  in the Post
dining room; and the VFW Memorial Wall in
the corridor between the game room and the
bar. You may have recently seen our banner
posted on the walls. Our goal is to transform
the images of our V F W membership
(current and deceased) into 5"x7" images,
organized to support growth of our veteran
recognition efforts. This includes repairing
and painting the walls, re-framing the
veteran recognition images, and adding
more recent conflict memorabilia (Beirut,
Gulf War [Kuwait Liberation], Afghanistan,
Iraq, etc.).

We ask those in our local community
who are members of the Alpine VFW to
consider providing us your photos
ASAP, so that we can include them into
our modernization efforts and give
proper thanks to ALL who have served
our nation. You can email your picture to
AlpineVFWR@gmail.com or provide a
5"x7" hard copy to Kimberly or Todd.

We also ask that you let us know if you
have some items that could be used as war
props so we can consider including them as
display items.
If you have some time and wish to help us in
our project efforts, we would be delighted to
have the help as our volunteer crew is doing
all we can to both raise funds and
accomplish all the labor for these projects.
 
BIKE NIGHT - we hope you can join us at
our next Bike Night from 4 - 8 p.m. on
Wednesday, Jan 12th . We will hold a Chili
Cook Off where we will be bestowing a
lucky chef with the honor of “Best Chili in
Town.” As always, there will be great prizes,
great music, and a great time to meet our
crew.
BIKE RIDES - for those who ride
motorcycles and are interested in joining us,
our next adventure is to March AFB and the
Riverside American Legion Post 79  for
lunch on Saturday, Jan 15th . Please arrive
to the Post by 9 a.m. to attend our monthly
meeting and safety briefing. Following the
meeting, we will depart at 10 a.m. - Kick
Stands Up (KSU) - on our way north.
 
Our second project, upcoming events,
introduction to our new scholarship fund,
and an introduction to one of our officers will
be shared in next month's newsletter.

Todd
VFW Riders Group of Post 9578 President
Todd Greenwood



VFW Riders Group of Post 9578 Leaders
President: Todd Greenwood
Secretary: Darla Beery
Treasurer: James Roe
Sgt at Arms: CJ Burroughs
Chaplain: Fred Rivera
Road CAPT: Roger Burroughs

History of the VFW

The Veterans of Foreign Wars
organization resulted from the
amalgamation of several societies formed
immediately following the Spanish-
American War. In 1899, small groups of
veterans returning from campaigns in Cuba
and the Philippine Islands, founded local
societies built on a spirit of comradeship
known only to those who side by side faced
the dangers of that war. Similar experiences
and a common language drew them
together.

The American Veterans of Foreign
Service (predecessor to the Veterans of
Foreign Wars of the United States) was
established in Columbus, Ohio, September
29, 1899, by Spanish‑American War
veteran James C. Putnam. The Colorado
Society, Army of the Philippines, was
organized on December 12, 1899 in Denver,
Colorado. Shortly thereafter, a society
known as the Foreign Service Veterans
was started in Pennsylvania. These three
veterans' organizations grew up side by
side, increasing in scope and membership,
until August 1913 when, at an encampment
held at Denver, they merged their interests
and identities in a national organization now
known as the VFW.



Alpine VFW Post 9578 photo courtesy of Jack Gauthier

FYI for Post Members!

House Committee Meetings are held every second Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.



Post Member meetings are held every second Saturday of the month  at 11 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting people know you are a member of our VFW Post 9578!

Our Newsletter Supporters

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Tammy Keen

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com


www.3trv.com

http://www.3trv.com








VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
(619) 445-6040

www.vfw9578.com
 ​  ​  ​  ​

http://www.vfw9578.com
http://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/
http://blank

